WELCOME TO THE PARISH OF THE MOST HOLY AND UNDIVIDED TRINITY THE CATHOLIC CHURCH IN GRIMSBY, CLEETHORPES AND IMMINGHAM

St Mary on the Sea Church Corpus Christi Church Our Lady Star of the Sea Church Heneage Road, Grimsby Grimsby Road, Cleethorpes Allerton Drive, Immingham

DN32 9DZ DN357LH DN40 2HP

Parish Priest Fr Andrew Cole Rev Stephen Durkin 07505 559360

> St Mary's Presbytery deaconstephen@holytrinitygci.uk

Heneage Road Sr Ann Helen Byrne CSJP 01472 692370

GRIMSBY DN32 9DZ Sr Bridgetta Rooney CSJP corpuschristi@holytrinitygci.uk 01472 342301 / 07943 059747 01472 342301 / 07563 529392 Parish Administrator fatherandrew@holytrinitygci.uk

Amanda Mellows office@holytrinitygci.uk

Facebook/Twitter Website holytrinitygci.uk @holytrinitygci

SUNDAY 17TH JULY 2022 – SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Saturday 16th July 5.00 pm Mass in Immingham Sunday 17th July 9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes 9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 11.00 am Mass in Grimsby

Monday 18th July Open Prayer Hour in Cleethorpes 2.00 pm Tuesday 19th July 11.00 am Funeral Mass in Cleethorpes

Wednesday 20th July 10.00 am Celebration of the Word and Holy Communion in Immingham

> Celebration of the Word and Holy Communion in Grimsby 7.00 pm

Thursday 21st July 10.00 am Celebration of the Word and Holy Communion in Grimsby

> Noon **Funeral Service in Grimsby**

Friday 22nd July Mass in Cleethorpes 7.00 pm

Saturday 23rd July 10.00 am Holy Hour in Cleethorpes

> Mass in Immingham 5.00 pm 9.00 am **Mass in Cleethorpes**

Sunday 24th July **Seventeenth Sunday** 9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish)

in Ordinary Time 11.00 am Mass in Grimsby

Eucharistic Adoration Sacrament of Reconciliation

Wednesday 6.15-6.55 pm Grimsby Friday 6.15-6.40 pm Cleethorpes Friday 6.15-6.55 pm Cleethorpes Saturday 10.15-10.40 am Cleethorpes

10.00-11.00 am Saturday Cleethorpes Before and after every Mass, by appointment and at call

Our Parish Schools Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives

St Joseph's Catholic Primary Academy Richard Mellows, Sarah Pollard & Shelagh Winter (07513 Philip Avenue, Cleethorpes (01472 690672) 725509)

St Mary's Catholic Primary Academy

Wellington Street, Grimsby (01472 357982)

To celebrate the sacred liturgy online – youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityGCI

We value all in the name of Jesus the Christ by exercising our baptismal mission as Prophet, Priest and King so that all may flourish

Pope Francis' Prayer Intention for July: We pray for the elderly, who represent the roots and memory of a people; may their experience and wisdom help young people to look towards the future with hope and responsibility.

Cycle of Prayer: During the summer of Ordinary Time, we pray for: a deeper understanding between Christians and Jews; those who suffer persecution, oppression & the denial of human rights; Europe; human life; and seafarers. We also pray for Fr Colum, the sick & housebound of our parish, the mission of St Mary's & St Joseph's schools, and all whose anniversaries occur at this time.

Anointing of the Sick – 17th July 2022: The Met Office has issued an amber alert for extreme heat for this Sunday, 17th July, which could have a widespread impact on people and infrastructure: 'adverse health effects are likely to be experienced, not limited to those most vulnerable to extreme heat, leading to potential serious illness or danger to life'. Unfortunately, this means that it has been necessary to postpone the liturgy we were due to celebrate in Corpus Christi Church at 3.00 pm this afternoon, and the strawberry tea which was due to follow in the parish hall. I regret this very much, and a new date will be arranged as soon as practicable.

Anyone who wishes to receive the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick is welcome to do so at any time – just speak to me or the stewards before or after Mass, come to open house in St Mary's Presbytery on Friday mornings or pop into the sacristy during Eucharistic Adoration; if you are at home and would like me to visit you to receive the sacrament, please contact the parish office (01472 342301; office@holytrinitygci.uk) and a visit will be arranged.

Caring for Creation – 21st July 2022: This workshop will help us put into practice Pope Francis' Encyclical Letter on care for our common home *Laudato Si'* into practice. Beginning at 7.00 pm this Thursday, 21st July, on Zoom, we will discover the connections between our faith and our environmental footprint, explore ways of marking this autumn's Season of Creation in our parish and learn more about our diocesan pioneer parishes scheme to support our journey to become a 'zero carbon Church'. For more information go to bit.ly/FaithandFootprint

The Faithful Departed: Please pray for: Eugine O'Reilly, whose Funeral service will be held in St Mary on the Sea Church on Thursday 21st July at noon prior to Committal in Grimsby Crematorium; John Daly, whose Funeral Service will be held in Grimsby Crematorium on Tuesday 2nd August at 3.45 pm; Thomas William (Bill) Beesley, whose body will be received into Corpus Christi Church on Monday 1st August at 4.00 pm and whose Funeral Mass will be celebrated on Tuesday 2nd August at 10.00 am prior to committal in Grimsby Crematorium; and their families and friends who mourn their loss.

Friday Open House: Each Friday, everyone is welcome to call in to St Mary's Presbytery, between 11.00 am and 1.00 pm to see Fr Andrew for a chat, to receive the Sacraments of the Anointing of the Sick and Reconciliation if they wish, or to have a cup of tea or coffee. There is no need to call or email to make an appointment – just turn up!

Liturgical Ministries: I am grateful to everyone who ministers as MCs, Altar servers, readers, extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion, musicians and stewards, as well as all who assist behind the scenes as florists, sacristans and cleaners — thank you to one and all. We are always looking for more ministers so that everyone can play their part:

- If you would like to begin serving at Mass, please speak to Fr Andrew, Patrick Dugard or Chris Mack – you have to have received your First Holy Communion, and training will be provided.
- If you would like to begin reading at Mass, or if you were reading before lockdown and would like to begin reading again, please speak to Fr Andrew – again, you need to have received your First Holy Communion and training will be provided.
- If you were an extraordinary ministry of Holy Communion before lockdown and would like to recommence your ministry, please speak to Fr Andrew.
- If you would be interested in finding out how to become an extraordinary minister of Holy Communion or a **musician**, please speak to Fr Andrew.
- We are looking for stewards for all three churches, for Sunday Mass and weekday Masses; please speak to Fr Andrew or any of the stewards if you would be willing to welcome your fellow parishioners to Mass.

The next rota for readers, EMHCs, musicians and stewards will begin at the beginning of September, and so anyone who wishes to join it should speak to Fr Andrew by Friday 5th August so that a draft can be emailed to everyone whose names are on it and any amendments made before a final version is distributed.

Olive Wood Carvings from the Holy Land: The Good Shepherd Company from Bethlehem would like to thank everyone who bought products during their visit, which raised £800.00 to support Christians in the Holy Land.

Parishes of Welcome: As the war in Ukraine continues, there is still a need to extend a welcome to refugees. Would you like to help develop support locally? Are you waiting to host a family – or do you have experience you'd like to exchange with fellow hosts? Caritas invites you to a third Parishes of Welcome workshop, at 7.00 pm this Monday, 18th July, on zoom, where we can hear about initiatives underway around the diocese and explore plans with other parishioners. For more information go to bit.ly/CaritasUkraine3

Stella Maris: Steve, Bryony and I would like to thank everyone for their generosity in last Sunday's collection for Sea Sunday which raised £562.41 for the mission of Stella Maris, and for all the support which everyone gives, including buying Easter eggs and chocolate for Christmas, knitting hats and ship visiting. Anyone who is interested in becoming a ship visitor or who would like to learn more about Stella Maris is welcome to contact Bryony Watson (07738 128175) or Steve Willows (07793 488971). I am very grateful for all everyone does to support Stella Maris, along with CAFOD, CARE, HCPT, Safe Families for Children, the SVP and the other charities which we support! Fr Andrew